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far between and the CFS makes it 
clear that these refuges only provide 
limited short term protection during 
a bushfi re. The only CFS nominated 
refuge in our area would be the Wey-
mouth Oval in Coromandel Valley 
however if you plan has failed and a 
bushfi re is raging through our district 
one of the last places you will want 
to be is on the road trying to get to 
Coromandel Valley.

We have approached the council 
in previous years about nominating 
somewhere in the district for such a 
refuge however they refer us to the 
CFS and the CFS headquarters has 
not been able to recommend any-
where. 

We also thought about the local oval 
however we were told that in the case 
of a fi restorm the radiant heat from 
the surrounding trees would make 
this unsuitable. The Golf Course was 
considered however the building is 
unsuitable. The Memorial Hall was 
considered however there is insuffi -
cient clearance around it and no wa-
ter supply, pumps etc.

On a bad fi re day the CFS fi reshed will 
be manned however it also is unsuita-
ble as a refuge.
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Winter still has hold of us yet 
we already need to be think-

ing ahead to summer. The big wet this 
winter should and probably will re-
sult in strong growth in the grass and 
scrub which will likely then put us into 
the potential for a bad bushfi re sea-
son.

So start thinking about this and put 
your plans into action to ensure your 
property is prepared and that you 
have done everything to ensure your 
home and property is ready.

At our Cherry Chatter meeting the 
other night we got into a discussion 
regarding the upcoming bushfi re sea-
son and where would we go in the 
case of needing a last resort refuge. 
Looking at the CFS website it is clear 
that we are in no-man’s land! They re-
fer to a hierarchy system of what they 
refer to as “Bushfi re Safer Places”.

For our district we have few choices. 
Their recommendation for a “Bush-
fi re Safer Place” which is where you 
should relocate to early on bad fi re 
weather days is either Blackwood, 
Aberfoyle Park, Flagstaff Hill and Hap-
py Valley. For Ironbank residents you 
should consider Blackwood or Stirling 
according to the CFS website. Basical-
ly the CFS recommendation is to leave 
the district and head to the plains!

If however you elect to stay and de-
fend and get into trouble where your 
plans has failed then the CFS refers to 
“Last Resort Refuges”. Unfortunate-
ly our district does not have such a 
place. The last resort refuges referred 
to on the CFS website are generally 
large open areas such as ovals and 
large buildings with plenty of clear-
ance around them. They are few and 

Next meeting is Sept. 7th at the Memorial Hall
Articles to be received 5th of each month

RAINFALL REPORT
Rainfall for July 2016  205.1
Rainfall for July 2015  138.2
Average for July   129.8

Rainfall to the end of July 2016 679.9
Rainfall to the end of July 2015 511.4
Average to the end of July  540.8

So the question then is what will you 
do? If the community is concerned 
about this issue then Cherry Chat-
ter is prepared to invite the CFS and 
others to a public meeting so you can 
have your say and hear what they have 
to say.

In any case start planning for the 
coming season, trim the trees, keep a 
clear zone around your house, make 
sure you have a water supply and fi re 
pump, ensure that there is good ac-
cess into your property for the CFS 
vehicles and that you have a Bushfi re 
Survival Plan. Use the CFS website to 
help prepare your plan! http://www.
cfs.sa.gov.au/site/prepare_for_bush-
fi re/know_what_to_do.jsp
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HAPPY BIRTHDAYSPLEASE TAKE NOTE:-
Opinions and articles printed in the Cherry Chatter are not necessarily 
shared by the members of the Cherry Chatter Committee.
NOTE – The Cherry Chatter Committee will not approve any controversial 
article for publishing unless the name and address of the author is supplied.

 JUSTICE OF THE PEACE
Cherry Gardens: Michael (Mike) Deare, Ph 83882185
   648 Cherry Gardens Road
Coromandel East:  Baldev Singh Dhaliwal - Ph 83705048, Mob 0411 113 331
Aberfoyle Park:   SA MP Nat Cooke Offi ce Ph. 8270 5122
Blackwood:   Darren of Kruse Legal - Ph 82781779
   Offi ce of Sam Duluk MP - Ph 8278 5844. 
   JP Services are available Monday - Friday, 9-5pm.

JP’s work at no charge, so please call fi rst to book an appointment

Glen Cakebread
Carmen Terrell 
Madeline Abfalter
Dawn Treloar
Lynette Spencer
Jackson Poker
Jason Hughes
Anne Smith
Christopher Smith
Steve Villios

 GARDEN CLUB

bbre dad
SEPTEMBER

GEORGE’S GARDENING SUGGESTIONS for September.
The warmth and extra light of Spring brings plenty of fl owers but also a lot 
of weeds. Hand pull the weeds before they have a chance to set seed. Use the 
weeds, and any organic matter you can lay your hands, on to mulch for the 
oncoming hot weather. Now is a good time to check your irrigation systems 
to ensure they are working properly.
Plant out African Marigolds, Alyssum and Snapdragons.
Sow Bush Beans, Beetroot, Lettuce, Radish, and Spinach.
You can still plant out Strawberries, mulch around the plants to keep the fruit 
off the ground.
Plant Citrus now in well-drained soil or on a mound for poor draining soil.
Re-pot Cymbidium Orchids (usually needs to be done every 3 years), once 
their blooms have fi nished.

Next meetings
Monday 12th September - Our Guest 
Speaker is Felicity Franks from Eco 
Waterlands discussing garden ponds 
- their design, installation and mainte-
nance.
Monday 10th October - Sandra 
Stuart, President of The Herb Society 
of SA will talk on growing Herbs and 
Salvias.
It is our annual ROSE CHALLENGE 
on this night.

We have recently put up some addi-
tional photos in the foyer of the Hall 
refl ecting the history of Cherry Gardens. Please spend some time to have a 
look next time you are at the Hall. There are some photos for which we need 
additional information, so if you are able to shed any light on them, please pass 
that on to any member of the Hall Committee.

 HALL NEWS
CHERRY GARDENS

TABLE TENNIS CLUB

Teams play on Tuesday & Thursday 
nights.
For more information regarding table 
tennis contact:
Gwenda Frith – 8270 1116 or
Edie Brooks – 0407 798 418

• Divisions 1 & 2 play on Tuesday nights
• Divisions 3 & 4 play on Thursday nights
Hope to see you 
there!

CHERRY GARDENS

MEMORIAL HALL FOR HIRE
Available for hire for all functions, 
meetings & social occasions
Very reasonable rates
For bookings and more information 
phone 8270-2232

               Upcoming events at the Hall

On October 30th at 2PM there will be a
FREE CONCERT at the Cherry Gardens Memorial Hall. The Cornish Associ-
ation Choir with local guest artist Rebekah Nelson will be playing and singing 
a good mix of popular and well known songs. The concert will be followed by 
afternoon tea.     This is an Every Generation Onkaparinga event.

Everyone is welcome.
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and families that you stay well clear of 
creeks, drains, causeways, fallen trees, 
power-lines and other damaged struc-
tures.

When driving under these conditions, 
be aware that rain and fog reduc-
es your ability to see and greatly in-
creases the distance required to slow 
down and stop. Remember that you 
will need about TWICE your normal 
braking distance. Use windscreen wip-
ers, washers and dipped headlights; 
drive smoothly and plan your moves 
in plenty of time.

Interested in becoming a member of 
your local CFS? Call in to the station 
on Monday nights, from 7:30pm on-
wards, or call 83703600 fro more in-
formation.

 CFS NEWS

Greetings Fellow Equines and Horse 
Owners!
Soo much rain!  Hopefully this will 
mean a good crop of hay come spring.  
Things to be looking out for in these 
wet conditions are thrush, greasy heel 
and seedy toe. As you can see they 
all involve the hoof or parts adjacent.  
Horses with white socks and underly-
ing pink skin tend to be more prone to 
greasy heel.  It appears mainly below 
the fetlock at the back of the pastern.  
The skin cracks and bleeds, forming 
scabs and is very painful.  Horse of-
ten appears lame because the skin 
pulls and opens as the horse moves.  
Seedy toe is often seen in thorough-
breds with shallow hooves.  There is 
a separation in the white line usually 
at the front of the hoof.  This separa-
tion allows dirt, mud and infection to 
travel up through the sensitive layers 
of the hoof.  The hoof will sound hol-
low when tapped and the horse may 
be lame.  It is a very persistent condi-
tion and the gap must be cleaned out 
frequently along with careful trimming 
by your farrier.  Thrush is an infection 
in the frog, caused mostly by hors-
es standing in wet muddy conditions 
(such as we are having now).  It is very 
smelly and there may be a discharge.  

With all three of these conditions if 
you don’t know how to treat them 
it is advisable to call your vet fi rst.  
Meanwhile keep the feet as dry as 
possible.  Horse owners have many of 
their own remedies for these condi-
tions, so I am not recommending any 
specifi c treatments here.

Now, a little example of safety:  A 
true story, names withheld.  A family 
holidayed over seas.  The mother and 
daughter (who both can ride), hired a 
couple of horses at a ranch and rode 
out with one guide.  The ride began 
in the usual way, plenty of walking, 
then some trotting.  The guide and 
the daughter got some way ahead and 
began cantering.  The mother’s horse 
speeded up, had a bit of a buck, dis-

 OVER THE STABLE DOOR

As you are undoubt-
edly aware, we have 

recently experienced 
signifi cant adverse and inclement 
weather conditions that have caused 
issues for many residences in the dis-
trict. These conditions have also kept 
Cherry Gardens CFS very busy, as we 
have already responded to 46 calls 
for help. These calls have ranged from 
tree related incidents, power outages, 
fl ooding, animals straying, and vehicle 
crashes. 

There are a few basic things you can 
do around the home to limit the im-
pact that these weather events can 
causes. This includes:

• Inspect and fi x fences, roofs and 
gutters and remove loose mate-
rials;

• Clean gutters and downpipes 

frequently;
• Seal cracks in building founda-

tions and exterior walls;
• Keep any branches that are near 

your home and power-lines 
trimmed;

• Prepare an emergency kit and 
place it where you can fi nd it 
easily;

• Learn how and when to turn off 
the utility mains such as gas, elec-
tricity and water;

• Keep your yard and balcony/pa-
tio free from clutter, e.g. move 
outdoor furniture to a safe loca-
tion such as the garage;

• Bring pets and animals indoors 
or undercover;

• Park your car undercover and 
away from trees.

Once the weather event has passed it 
important for the safety of yourselves 

 
d i l

lodging her and injuring her back.  They 
were too far for any fi rst aid to come, 
so the mother had to get back on the 
horse to get back to base.  Luckily so 
far there are just a couple of fractured 
vertebrae, but worst case scenario is 
that she could have become paraple-
gic.  
A couple of points here;
• If travelling overseas/interstate it 

pays to do a bit of research fi rst 
to check out the credentials of 
any riding establishment.

• Check out fi rst aid (if any); know 
what medical coverage you have 
i.e.  travel insurance etc. 

• 
Your own horse may misbehave at 
times, but to pay out money to ride a 
strange horse whose history you have 
not the faintest clue about is high-
ly risky.  Many establishments are of 
course very reputable, but it pays to 
do your homework fi rst!

Horseriding is inherently danger-
ous so safety is paramount in all that 
you do on and around them – happy 
munching and very safe riding.
Hamish
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 CHURCH NEWS
On Sunday 19 June, over 100 people attended Cherry 
Gardens Uniting Church to celebrate the opening and 
dedication of the church’s new meeting hall and the 
refurbishment of their “heritage room”.
With the church community fi rst established in 1849, 
Cherry Gardens Uniting Church has witnessed to the 
local community for many years – and with these new 
building developments, it hopes to continue doing so for many more. Uniting Church 
SA Moderator Dr Deidre Palmer refl ected on the church’s history, noting her special 
connection to the Cherry Gardens community – she is the descendant of two of 
Cherry Gardens’ founding families. Deidre gave a message during the worship service 
part of the opening and dedication event, speaking on the topic of “Community in 
Christ: Living Compassion and Hope”.
The new church meeting hall was offi cially opened by Deidre after the worship ser-
vice. Dr Alan Dube, the chair of the Cherry Gardens congregation, shared his refl ec-
tions on the process of building the hall - how God had blessed the church in this 
process, and how the generous contributions and hard work of many had contributed 
to it being built. He spoke of the support from many small Uniting Church congrega-
tions, which was both humbling and a powerful expression of their faith in action.
Many of the organisations and individuals who supported the congregation in this 
building project were present at the opening and dedication. Included were govern-
ment offi cials, ministers and congregation members, lay preachers, and past church 
pastors. Members of the church’s founding families, the Cherry Gardens Garden Club 
(who meets at the church), neighbouring churches in Clarendon, Upper Sturt and 
Ironbank were also present. Representatives from Habitat for Humanity, an organisa-
tion who helped signifi cantly in the project, were also invited.
Beginning in 2012, the meeting hall building project replaced the church’s 40-year-old 
tin shed with a modern facility including air conditioning, a deck area, kitchen, bath-
room facilities, and multimedia. Although the project began with only a small budget, 
they have now managed to complete the build without accruing any debt.
The meeting hall and heritage room are welcome additions to the Cherry Gardens 
property, which is set in a lovely rural area. Already, the meeting hall has provided an 
ideal venue for retreats and training programs, and enquiries have been made about 
using the site for small weddings. This fi ts with the congregation’s vision of seeing 
their property used by the wider community. The refurbished heritage room will be a 
valuable source of information about the ministry and life of the church community.
This building project required a huge step of faith for the small Cherry Gardens con-
gregation, but they have seen evidence of God’s faithfulness throughout the process. 
The meeting hall and heritage room will help the congregation to continue living out 
their faith – looking for future ways of connecting with the community, and valuing 
the contributions of those who made these connections in the past.

Reprinted by permission of Uniting Church E-news.

The Cherry Chatter committee 
would like to welcome the newly set-
tled families who have recently moved 
into the Cherry Gardens area.
We hope you love living here as much 
as we do.

  WELCOME

It has been an incredibly busy time for 
everyone at Meadows Vet Centre. We 

have recently had a new computer system 
installed which has caused a few head-
aches but nothing compared to our IT 
person Mark from IT Networks. If ever 
you think you are having a bad day spare 
a thought for Mark – his car was one that 
was crushed in our car park during the 

 MEADOWS VET NEWS

The Cherry Chatter 
is also on Facebook, so 
please ‘Like’ us...

www.facebook.com/Cherry-Chatter

bad weather recently! Incredibly close 
call! The white car belonged to one ex-
tremely lucky lab courier who was in his 
car when the tree fell. He avoided serious 
injury by ducking down onto the passen-
ger seat! Huge thanks to all of the CFS 
volunteers who attended so quickly. We 
were very sorry to see one of the volun-
teers end up with a broken foot as a small 
branch fell from quite high up. Certainly 
not a morning we want to experience 
again!

A few reminders for pet owners:
• Please ensure your pets are micro-

chipped & that your details are always 
kept up to date! It is incredibly frus-

trating when stray animals are bought 
in (as a number were during our re-
cent bad weather) & we have to send 
them to the pound as we have no 
way of knowing who the owner is! 
The owner will then incur fi nes that 
are much more than the cost of a mi-
crochip!

• Horse owners please ensure your 
horse’s teeth are checked regularly. 
One of the most common causes of 
colic we see through winter is caused 
by dehydration. This is often a result 
of reluctance to drink very cold wa-
ter caused by dental problems!

4

Cherry Gardens Church
87 Hicks Hill Rd, Cherry Gardens

Services held on Sundays at 9.30am

Cherry Church Contacts:
Pastor: Margaret Seyfang

Ph. 0404 008 372
Chairperson Congregational Council:

Alan Dube ph 8270 3264
Pastoral Contact:

Prim Dube Ph 8270 3264 
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IBCG Football Club
Hello again to our local community, as you may well have noticed our new fence is now 
complete and looking great, it’s amazing how it has lifted the look of the whole facility. 
Just the simple fact that the ball is often kept in the ground rather than running out of 
the oval under cars etc has improved the fl ow of our games and training.
Work has now started on a goal net at the southern end and will be complete in time 
for the next home game, this will have a positive impact on training and game days as 
well.
Facilities are important to a club and as most would be aware, to raise the funds for 
signifi cant improvements such as this takes a lot of work by people behind the scenes.
Ironbank Cherry Gardens Football Club would like to thank the Scott Creek 
Ironbank Cricket Club for their generous 50% contribution to the fence upgrade. The 
Onkaparinga Council, the SA Community Football League and the Football Club all 
added their contributions to make this much needed upgrade possible. The condition 
of the old fence was at the point where it was possible we may have been stopped from 
playing football on the ground, cricket will benefi t from the upgrade as well because the 
ball will no longer roll under cars into the clubrooms or out onto Acklands Hill road 
unless hit for a big 6 !
We would like to thank our Contractor JBM Solutions and their team who most will 
agree did a great job with the construction, Thanks to Matt, Andy, Cobber, Michael and 
Brodie
Most importantly, we extend our thanks to Don Watton who successfully applied for 
grants and pulled the whole thing together, Don is a parent of one of our younger 
senior players, Tom Watton. Do and is an active committee member and is a great 
person to have around the club, like most people who work hard for their communities 
and clubs they cannot do what they do without their families support so we would like 
to thank Bev as well.
On July 23 we held a celebration of our 30th anniversary as a club, held at Heathfi eld 
High School, it was well attended and by all reports thoroughly enjoyed by everyone. 
We have sparked some interest 
in putting together a publication 
to celebrate our history to 
date so if anyone can help 
us with old articles, photos, 
memorabilia etc., please let Don 
or myself know. We can scan or 
photograph anything you may 
have so you won’t lose your 
precious memories we will just 
borrow them for a short while. 
All going well and dependent on 
how much help we can enlist, 
we hope to publish before the start of the 2017 season.
On the fi eld the club is still going well, our current standings are:

A grade 8th     Senior Colts 6th
B grade 5th    Junior Colts 4th
C grade narrowly lost the semi fi nal Mini Colts 7th

With three games to go we have a good run home which should allow all sides to 
improve their position by season end, our B grade have cemented their spot in the top 
5, C grade lost their semi-fi nal to Blackwood who were bolstered by 5 permit players, 
the Senior Colts are one win out of the 5 and with good prospects in the next three 
games have a good chance of making the fi nals, Our Junior Colts should also improve 
their position at 4th and are eyeing off second place. 
A special mention needs to go to our MiniColts, they are beating teams they lost to in 
the fi rst round and being a very young side the playing and coaching groups can be very 
proud of how much this team has improved throughout the season, well done to Craig 
Lidstone, his support group and the team.
Our last home game is on Sat Aug 13th V Echunga so if you have been meaning to get 
out to the footy this would have been your last chance at home this year. If you did miss 
out then come out and support your local team next year!
Sat August 20th is our fi nal minor round game  which is an away game at Balhannah, In 
the evening our meals will be catered by Instyle catering, if you haven’t had the pleasure 

of trying one of Bisho’s curries then be 
sure you don’t miss out this time, please 
join us for a meal.

Best of luck to all the teams contesting 
fi nals, Go Thunderers!
Bruce Heithersay
President IBCGFC
0407 092 732

 NETBALL NEWS

Netball
Wow IBCG Netball Season is quickly 
coming to the conclusion of the mi-
nor rounds. With 2 games to go we 
are excited to be heading into the 
fi nal series with many of our teams.  
League and A1 Green and B2 Green 
and C1 girls are sitting top of the lad-
der. We are also excited to have the 
opportunity to have 6 teams making 
the fi nals with still with the possibility 
of 2 more teams making the fi nals. It 
has been a great year of netball for the 
girls seeing them all grow as netballers 
and building some wonderful friend-
ships with in the community.
League has 1 more indoor game com-
ing up on the 13th August at 6.30pm 
so come and support the team.
SUNA CARNIVAL 2016
Well done to the 6 junior teams who 
participated in the SUNA winter car-
nival. The weather wasn’t the best but 
all teams made it into a great day.
Congratulations to 15.1 team for mak-
ing it to the fi nal sadly going down to 
Oakdale in the fi nal game of the day. 
Congratulations to the 11.3 girls for 
also making it to the fi nal and winning 
the Grand Final. A great game played 
by all girls in the team.

 SPORTS NEWS - News from the Recreation Ground

art f the 2017 seas n
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The Recreation Ground has recently had 
a signifi cant facility upgrade with the 
support of generous sponsors and 
government.  The new oval boundary 
fence is in place with a 900mm high 
chain wire fence surrounding the oval 
and goal nets behind the southern end 
of the oval.  This has dramatically im-
proved the appearance of the oval and 
improved the safety for footballers 
who risked injury running into the de-
teriorated metal pipe fence. The fence 
should also stop most cricket balls 
from leaving the oval unless they take 
the aerial route.  A big thank you to 
the Offi ce of Recreation & Sport who 
supplied a grant to the Scott Creek 
Ironbank Cricket Club, the Onkapa-
ringa Council who supplied a grant to 
the Ironbank Cherry Gardens Football 
Club, and sponsors/supporters of the 
football club who contributed to a “Go 
Fund Me” campaign.  Bruce Heither-
say, courtesy of JBM Solutions, provid-
ed a heavily discounted fence package 
and we would have not been able to 

proceed without their generous assis-
tance.  Thanks to Bruce and JBM Solu-
tions. Goal nets at the north end of the 
oval will be fundraised for next football 
season.

I would also like to thank the City of 
Onkaparinga for their recent support 
on various matters ranging from re-
pairs to sleepers damaged in our car 
park, installing the doggy bags dispens-
er, and fi nancial assistance with grants 
towards the fence and the completion 
of our huge septic upgrade.  It is a priv-
ilege to have a community-owned fa-
cility that works together with council.

Don’t forget the clubrooms are open for 
visitors on most Thursday and Saturday 
nights with a bar and meals operated 
by the sporting clubs.

Cheers,
Matt Smith

 Cherry Gardens Ironbank Recreation Ground

NBN Tower update
As reported a couple of months ago 
the Cherry Gardens Community As-
sociation lodged an objection to the 
Onkaparinga council regarding plans 
to erect a 40 metre Fixed Wireless 
NBN Tower next to the playground at 
the Recreation Ground.
While we all want and need a fast 
Internet in Cherry Gardens we be-
lieve that as a community we deserve 
at the minimum a fi bre to the node 
connection rather than the inferior 
and controversial Fixed Wireless. The 
maximum expected speeds for down-
load/upload with the Fixed Wireless is 
only 25/5 Mb/sec against Fibre which 
is 100/40 Mb/sec. The Fixed Wireless 
option is probably cheaper for NBN 
Co. BUT will only be available to those 

 LETTERS TO THE EDITOR

04/07/2016 - On Cherry Gardens Rd - Overnight someone stole a solar panel 
and post along with a battery that was part of an electric gate system from the 
front garden of a house.

S/C1C Tammy Williams
You can now get current local police news straight to your email, All you need 
to do is sign up. www.sapolicenews.com.au/southcoast
Crime Stoppers 1800 333 000 all calls are anonymous  

households with a direct line of sight 
to the tower which means any house 
that is in a gully or on the wrong side 
of Cherry Gardens road then they will 
likely not be able to utilise this service. 
Also the wireless signal is affected by 
water molecules that attenuate the 
signal, whether in the atmosphere, the 
soil or in the trees. If there are a lot of 
trees with large trunks & lots of foli-
age between you and the tower then 
the signal will probably be signifi cantly 
degraded. If the trees are sparse with 
spindly dry foliage then you will proba-
bly hardly notice any difference. As well 
as simple absorption type blocking of 
hills, ridge lines, metal roof buildings 
etc can also degrade the signal via re-
fl ection & refraction scattering effects. 
As I am sure most of us would realise 

 LOCAL NEWS - Cherry Chatter Crime Report – July 2016

Cherry Gardens typically has a lot of 
moisture throughout many months of 
the year and we are in a heavily tim-
bered region. The impact of this will 
be reduced speeds and in some places 
customers have found that their ADSL 
service was as good as or better than 
the Fixed Wireless.
So the council have now invited us to 
give a 5 minute presentation to the 
development assessment panel on 
August 25th at the council offi ces. We 
will update you in the next edition on 
the outcome of this presentation.
The editor
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HORSE STABLES & SHEDS 

 Extensions & Alterations. 

  Steelwork. 

  Repairs to: Roofs, Gutters, Stockyards. 

  Site - Welding. 

  Concrete Tank Roofs. 

  Carports & Verandahs. 
 

Lance Hart 
 

Phone (08) 8388-3516 /FAX (08) 8388-3716 

Mobile: 0411 551 750 
LIC NO BLD: 165324 

 

 



 

 

 

 
" ESTABLISHED 1953 " 

 
QUALITY JEWELLERY MANUFACTURERS 

  
Our Workshop is on Site. 

Jewellery can be Handmade to your Specifications 
By one of our 4 Qualified Craftsmen.  

 
JEWELLERY REPAIRS and REMODELLING 

ESTATE & ANTIQUE JEWELLERY BOUGHT & SOLD 
INSURANCE VALUATIONS and QUOTATIONS 

WATCH REPAIRS - Swiss and Japanese 
 

We have been Servicing Country Clients for 3 Generations. 
Come and see us at: 103 JETTY ROAD, GLENELG, SA. 

(We are open 6 days a week) 
 

Contact us: by Email: info@wishartjewellers.com.au 

Phone: (08) 8295 1345 Fax: (08) 8376 0160 
www.wishartjewellers.com.au 

 

 

David J O'Ryan 
 

Painting & Decorating 
 

 
 

Interior / Exterior Painting 
  

Paper Hanging & 
Stripping 

 

Free quotes anytime 
 

No job too big or small 
 

Phone 8278-4364 
Mobile 0415 347 329 

 

djopainting@hotmail.com 
 

Lic No BLD201369 

 

 

CHRIS'S GARDENING 
SERVICE 

 
*  LANDSCAPING       * PRUNING   
* TREE LOPPING       * WEEDING   
* GUTTER CLEANING     * LAWN 

MOWING  * WHIPPER SNIPPING. * 

ESTABLISHING VEGETABLE GARDENS 

AND FRUIT TREES.     * INSTALLING 

RAINWATER TANKS AND STORM WATER 

PIPES AND   
* FENCING RURAL AREAS 

 

Phone: 0415 842 374 
 

 
 

Commercial - Domestic - Events - Hospitality – Rural 

Plumbing  -  Gas Fitting  -  Roofing & Guttering 
 

Commercial Fit Out * Complete Bathroom Renovations * Drain Cleaning (electric & jetting) 

* Hot Water * Programmed Maintenance * Pumps 

Rain & Mains Water Replacement & Repairs * Septic & Sewer Replacement 

 

Call Brett  M: 0438 314 122  (24hrs/7days)  or 8270 8766 (B/H) 

Cherry Gardens Road, Cherry Gardens.       BLD 211915 / PGE 7292 
 

mailto:info@wishartjewellers.com.au
mailto:djopainting@hotmail.com
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"Your Ultimate Toolbox!" 
.Trailers  .Party Hire  .Heavy Duty Lawnmowers 

.Garden Equipment  .Mulchers  .Lawn 
Maintenance Equipment  .Portable Toilets  .Plate 

Vibrators  .Rollers  .Concrete Mixers  .Rotary 
Hoes  .Hole Diggers  .Horse Floats  .Dingo Mini 

.Diggers and much more…… 
 


 

76 Main Rd, Blackwood. Ph: 8370-2488 
 

 

BLACKWOOD 

HIRE 
 

8370 2488 
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GRAIN & FODDER 

Stock Feeds – Pet Food  

POL Chooks – Grains & Seeds 

Pea Straw – Lucerne Hay 

Cereal Hay 

Animal Health Products – 

Rural Merchandise 

Garden Products –  Fertilisers 
 

432 Main Rd, Coromandel 
Valley 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Ph.   08 8270 2173 

 Fax. 08 8270 6061 

 

 

www.neds.net.au 
 

GIFT • HOME • DÉCOR 
 

Proudly owned and operated by two 
Cherry Gardens families 

 
 

 

Open 6 days 
Closed 

Mondays 
 

 

 

http://www.neds.net.au/
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                         Your Local 

          Massage  

         Therapist 

 

LAWRENCE MUZZATTI 

 
(MEMBER ATMS, BAA, BTAA) 

 
For Therapeutic Massage,  Remedial Massage, 

Shiatsu,   Bowen Technique 
 

Rebates for most Health Funds 
Gift Vouchers available 

 
Telephone 8270 -1206  Mobile 0408 011 206 
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 Local Moves 

 Country Moves 

 Weekly Service to 
Melbourne, Sydney, 
Newcastle & Brisbane 

 Office Moves 

 Storage with our 
Unique Module System 

 Piano & Antique 
Relocations 

 Pre Packing Service 

 Packing Supplies 

 Hourly Rate or Fixed 
Quotes 

 

Phone: (08) 8326-5333 
www.delcoremovals.com.au  

 

9 Hull Court 
Lonsdale SA 5160 

Email: delco@bigpond.net.au  

 

 

AQUARIUS 
 

WINDOW CLEANING 
 

 SHOPS 

 OFFICES 

 HOMES 
 
 

LOCAL & RELIABLE 
 

Phone GARY on: 
 

0438 693 104 
or 8270-6038 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

                                                   TANDEM TIPPER HIRE                SKID STEER LOADER 
 

       TRACKLOADER           GENERAL EARTHMOVING AND EXCAVATION              EXCAVATOR 
 

STILL AVAILABLE FOR WORK IN THE CHERRY GARDENS AREA 
 

* House sites     * Horse Arenas    * Driveways    * Tennis Courts 

* Tank and Shed Sites    * Fire Tracks   * Surplus Filling Removed 
 

                                 Neil Schubert – 8383-7387 or 0413 280 513                         Lic. No. SR41157 

 

 

 
 

 

 

        ISOBEL REDMOND MP 
                 Member for Heysen 

 

 

        If you have any local or State issues 
                please contact my office 
 

 

10/14 Druids Ave Stirling 5152 
     Telephone:     8339 5077 
     Facsimile:       8339 6817 

 

            Email: heysen@parliament.sa.gov.au 
 

 




 

For all your 
Tyre & Battery needs 

 

Contact  Peter Frith 
Phone (08) 8388-2263 
Mobile 0429 690 726 

 

frithautomotive@bigpond.com 
 

443 Frith Road 
Corner of Mahar and Frith Roads, 

CHERRY GARDENS SA 51575157 
 

 

BRADBROOK 
CONSTRUCTIONS 

 
YOUR LOCAL BUILDER 
LICENCE NO. GL121159 

[ M.B.A. Member ] 

 
General Building, Pergolas & 

Verandahs, Heritage Restorations 
Alterations & Additions. 

 

COMPETITIVE RATES 
 

Phone Brian on 0419 828 209 
 

563 Ackland Hill Rd, Coro East 

 

http://www.delcoremovals.com.au/
mailto:delco@bigpond.net.au
mailto:heysen@parliament.sa.gov.au
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  

 

 
 
 
 
 

BACKHOE HIRE 
 
 

 

 Earthmoving 
 Excavating  
 Driveways 
 Trenching 
 Shed & Tank Sites 
 Footings 
 Soakage Trenches 
 Stumps Removed 

 

JEFF BURTON 
 

Vicks Road,  
Cherry Gardens 

 

PHONE: 8388-2268 
 

Mobile:  
0410 533 268 
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          Dr Greg Rodda BVMS, BSc 
          Dr Meg Learey DVM BSc 
          Dr James Roberts BVSc (Hons), BSc (Hons) 

 

  “Providing professional, friendly care to  all creatures great and small” 
 

  Incorporating our “Woofs and Whiskers” pet grooming and “Meadows Mews” cat boarding. 
 

           Special interest in Equine Dentistry and Reproduction including Frozen & Chilled Artificial Insemination 
 
 

Please visit our web site www.meadowsvet.com.au or  
find us on Facebook www.facebook.com.au/MeadowsVetCentre  

Email: admin@meadowsvet.com.au  
 

2 Battunga Rd Meadows SA 5201     PHONE 8388-3455 
 

24 HOUR EMERGENCY SERVICE AVAILABLE 
 

 

 Emilis Prelgauskas 

architect  

108 Cherry Gardens Road 

0415 631 713  

your property reviewed for  
energy and water saving 

  

 

 

 

http://www.meadowsvet.com.au/
http://www.facebook.com.au/MeadowsVetCentre
mailto:admin@meadowsvet.com.au
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 CHERRY GARDENS 
PLUMBING 

 

Your Local Plumber 

 
 

* All Plumbing Work 
* Blocked Drains 
* Hot Water 
* Gas Fitting 
* Burst Pipes 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Lic. 1284 
 

 

Phone Stephen Wood 
On 8388-2028 or 

Mobile 0419 807 611 
 

 
 

 
 

PARTY SHOP 24/7 (PREVIOUSLY THE PARTY SUPERSTORE BRIGHTON) 
 

▪   Helium Balloons     ▪   Themed Party Supplies 

▪   Licensed Party Supplies   ▪   Costume Accessories 

▪   Corporate Events 

▪   Coloured Disposable Tableware  
 

We offer a Delivery Service 
 

STORE LOCATION 
449 Brighton Road, Brighton SA 5048       Phone: 8296-4999 

 

OPEN 7 DAYS or shop online at www.partyshop247.com.au 
Email:  party@partyshop247.com.au  

 

“if we are not open in store we are open online” 
 

Party with us 24/7 on Facebook and twitter – partyshop247aus 
 

 

 
 

http://www.partyshop247.com.au/
mailto:party@partyshop247.com.au
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SPECIALISING IN – 
 

GENERAL EARTHWORKS, FOOTINGS & FOUNDATIONS, CONCRETING OF SHEDS AND 
DRIVEWAYS 

 

 
 

TRACKED SKID STEER,  BOBCAT,  EXCAVATORS &  TANDEM TIPPER 
 

 

 

LOCAL TO CHERRY GARDENS AREA 
 

                                               PHONE   SCOTT on 8270 – 8270                         BLD232706 
 

 

 



 

 

 

CHERRY CHATTER 

HANDY FRIDGE LIST 

 
 

Architect – Emilis Prelgauskas – 0415 631 713 

Auto Service & Repairs – Hissey Auto’s – Call Michael on 8388-2550 or 0417 827 428 

Backhoe Hire – Jeff Burton – 8388-2268 or 0410 533 268 

Bobcat,  Excavator & Tipper Hire – Moons Earthworks – 8270-8270 or 0421 376 960 

Broker – Chris Greenwood – 0421 458 496 chris.greenwood@aussie.com.au  

Builder – Bradbrook Constructions - 8388-2000 

Certified Practicing Accountants – Stevens & Andrew - Registered  Company Auditors – 8392-8706 

Cherry Chatter Advertising Rates – Email cherrychatter@yahoo.com for current rates 

Cleaning Service – Lou Lou’s Squeaky Clean  -  0431 122 627 www.loulousqueakycleanservice.com.au  

Earthmoving & Excavation – Neil Schubert – 8383-7387 

Earthmoving (Light), Trenching, Post holes etc - Kym - Dig It Kanga Services - 0428 883 596 

Eco Shop – Waste Not Want Not – Shop 2/183 Main Rd, Blackwood.  Phone 8278-8690 

Electrical Contractors - Carling Electrical - Mobile 0404 652 862 www.carlingelectrical.com  

Equipment Hire – Blackwood Hire - 8370-2488 

Face Painting – Therese – 8270-8275 or 0419 037 628 

Feed, Seed & Fertiliser Supplies  - Sandersons Grain & Fodder Ph  8270-2173 Fax 8270-6061 

Fencing – Rejuvenate Fencing & Agri Services – Geoff Phelps – 0429 876 071 

Furniture Removalists – Delco Removals – 8326-5333 

Gardening – Ben’s Premium Gardens 0437 072 904 www.premiumgardens.com.au  

Gardening, Landscaping, Handyman – Chris’ Gardening Service 0415 842 374 

Gifts & Homewares – French Wish – 0427 181 901 E: frenchwish@hotmail.com.au  Eden Hills 

Glass & Glazing – Australian Glass & Glazing (08) 8382 9919 or sales@auglass.com.au www.auglass.com.au  

Hairdresser – Jo Palfreyman – 0401 865 949. Address 516 Ackland Hill Rd, Coromandel East 

Hall for Hire – Cherry Gardens Memorial Hall – 8270-2232 

Home Maintenance – RJS Home & Garden - James Russell – 8388-2560 or  0430 208 860 

Inkjet Online – www.inkjetonline.com.au  

Jewellers – Wishart Jewellers – Phone:8295-1345 Fax:8376-0160 Email info@wishartjewellers.com.au    

Lawyer - Kruse Legal – Call Darren on 8278 1779 www.kruselegal.com.au Free initial, no obligation appt 

Local Councillors – See advertisement in newsletter 

Massage Therapist – Lawrence Muzzatti – 8270-1206 or 0408 011 206 

Mayor of Onkaparinga – Lorraine Rosenberg – 0458 141 091 lrosenberg@onkaparinga.sa.gov.au  

Member of Parliament – Isobel Redmond - 8339 5077 Fax: 8339 6817 

NEDS – Variety Retailers - Visit www.neds.net.au for your nearest store. 

Optometrists – Thomas & Mackay - Shop 3B 232 Mt Barker Rd, Aldgate Village - 8339-4477 

Painter & Decorator -  David J O’Ryan – 8278-4364 or 0415 347 329 davidoryan@msn.com  

Party Shop 24/7 – Phone Brighton 8296-4999 www.partyshop247.com.au E: tania@partyshop247.com.au  

Pet Care – Happy Pets - 8358-6560 or 0405 775 250 

Photography Services – PhD Photography – Paul Heck 0410 470 309 www.phdphotography.com.au  

Pilates and Fitness – Kris 0438 826 551 www.blackwoodpilatesfitness.com  kris@blackwoodpilatesfitness.com  

Plumber – Centurion Plumbing & Gas Services – 0412 802 073 A/H 8278 5151 

Plumber  - Stephen Wood - 8388-2028 or 0419 807 611 

Plumbing – Free Flow Plumbing – 8270-8766 or 0438 314 122 

Printing – Black Cat Printing & Stationery – P 8370-3344 F 8370-2800 David@bcps.net.au  

Real Estate – Harris Real Estate – 8278-1322 or check out individual Agents mobile numbers 

Real Estate -  Timms Real Estate – Valerie Timms – M 0447 312 218 or 8471 6111 timmsrealestate.com.au  

Solar Energy Systems – BRAEMAC -  Mark – 8275-0100 0413 122 120 www.braemacenergy.com.au  

Stables & Sheds – Lance Hart - 8388-3516 or 0411 551 750 

Trees For Life – 8406-0500 www.treesforlife.org.au  

Tree Removal – Tim Smiles Tree Climbing – 0423 361 704 or 7329-4426 

Veterinary Clinic – Meadows Vet - 8388-3455 or email admin@meadowsvet.com.au  

Window Cleaning – Aquarius – Gary – 0438 693 104 or 8270-6038 

 

mailto:chris.greenwood@aussie.com.au
mailto:cherrychatter@yahoo.com
http://www.loulousqueakycleanservice.com.au/
http://www.carlingelectrical.com/
http://www.premiumgardens.com.au/
mailto:frenchwish@hotmail.com.au
mailto:sales@auglass.com.au
http://www.auglass.com.au/
http://www.inkjetonline.com.au/
mailto:info@wishartjewellers.com.au
file:///C:/Users/Vicki/Documents/AA%20CHERRY%20CHATTER%20FOLDER/Advertising/www.kruselegal.com.au
mailto:lrosenberg@onkaparinga.sa.gov.au
http://www.neds.net.au/
mailto:davidoryan@msn.com
http://www.partyshop247.com.au/
mailto:tania@partyshop247.com.au
http://www.phdphotography.com.au/
http://www.blackwoodpilatesfitness.com/
mailto:kris@blackwoodpilatesfitness.com
mailto:David@bcps.net.au
http://www.timmsrealestate.com.au/
http://www.braemacenergy.com.au/
http://www.treesforlife.org.au/
mailto:admin@meadowsvet.com.au

